

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

September 17, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Tuesday, September 17, 2024, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Cody Roush, and Commissioner Aaron Summers.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm.  The minutes from the regular meeting of September 5, 2024, were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES

Highway Superintendent Scott Seals reported the department has been patching holes and cutting brush.  Superintendent Seals stated he does not have a date when the contractor will start the hot mix, but they have until November to complete the project.  President George asked if the Mowermax has been repaired, Superintendent Seals replied both mowers are up and running.  Superintendent Seals stated there was a hydraulic leak on the tractor today, but it has been repaired; there is one truck with AC issues.  President George stated a property owner at the end of Gun Club Road contacted him and asked for stone on the road.  

Commissioner Summers complemented the Highway Department on the work done on Dover Hill Gate Road.  Superintendent Seals stated further repairs are planned for the road.  Taxpayer Helen Arvin thanked the Highway Department for the work done on E 500 S.  Taxpayer Walt Waggoner thanked the Highway Department for the brush cutting on Low Gap Road.
RE: EMA UPDATE


EMA Deputy Director Andy Ringwald stated he attended State training on Monday on hazard identifications.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated he will be working to identify the likelihood, severity, and duration of events happening in Martin County like tornados, earthquakes, and turned over trucks, etc.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated that information goes to the State and Federal governments which in turn provides money for training.

Deputy Director Ringwald stated the department assisted in a truck and field fire in Lost River.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated the HAM radio club is still active.  President George verified the burn ban still needs to be in place.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated even though it rained on Friday, he has spoken with fire chiefs throughout the County over the weekend and it was recommended to leave the burn ban in place.  

RE: MID STATES CORRIDOR

Taxpayer Jason McCoy came before the Commissioners and asked as members of the redevelopment commission if they would consider reestablishing the mid states corridor steering committee.  Mr. McCoy expressed interest in leading the committee and asked the Commissioners to consider it at the next redevelopment commission meeting.

RE: AUDITOR UPDATES


Auditor Michelle Norris stated she spoke to M&M Electric last week and they have been in contact with K&K Automatic Doors to coordinate the repair of the interior automatic doors.  Auditor Norris stated M&M Electric also placed an additional outlet in the Courtroom which was needed for a trial next week.


Auditor Norris asked the Commissioners to change the automatic unlock time of the exterior doors throughout the week from 7:30 am to 7:45 am due to safety concerns.  Auditor Norris stated she had emailed courthouse department heads and received no objections.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to change the automatic unlock time of the front exterior doors to 7:45 am Monday through Friday, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.


President George asked if there were any updates regarding IT.  Auditor Norris stated she will be bringing quotes for phone services to the next Commissioner meeting.  Auditor Norris stated she will be receiving another quote for managed IT services soon.  President George stated he had another company reach out to him regarding services who would like to set up a meeting.

RE: BANK INTEREST & BUILDING

Commissioner Roush stated there have been conversations with banks regarding bringing service to Shoals.  Commissioner Roush stated the Council decided at their special session on September 12th not to spend any more money on the building until banks could be contacted to determine interest.  Commissioner Roush stated at the Council’s meeting last night it was decided the Commissioners needed to decide if the building could be leased to a bank or even sold.  Commissioner Roush stated the Alliance Board needs to know what the County is going to do because they do not need to be talking to banks if the building cannot be used.  Commissioner Roush stated it had been discussed that part of the building could be leased to a bank for $3 per square foot.  
President George asked Attorney Lett if a special meeting should be set up with the Council to discuss whether to lease the building.  Commissioner Roush stated at the Council meeting last night it was said the decision to lease would be a commissioner decision.  President George stated he understood, but the Commissioners and Council were all involved in the purchase of the building, with the exclusion of Commissioner Roush and Councilman Greene, and he stated everyone should be involved in determining what the next move will be.  Commissioner Summers stated if there is a bank who is serious, he would like to listen to what they have to say.  Attorney Lett stated he would advise that everyone who is involved in the decision needs to come together and discuss the issues.  President George asked Auditor Norris to contact the Council to determine if they can meet next week for a special session.
RE: VSO OUTREACH


Auditor Norris stated Veterans Service Officer Ryan Persinger is advertising a free bean dinner to all veterans on Friday October 18th at 12:30 pm at the Loogootee American Legion.  Auditor Norris stated there will also be guest speakers at the event.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:22 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, October 1, 2024 @ 5:30 pm.
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